RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

Christopher B. Flanagan Police Superintendent

TO: Radnor Township Commissioners; William M. White, Township Manager; Robert Tate, Director of Finance; Stephen F. Norcini, Township Engineer; Michael Simmons, Acting Public Works Director; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; Kevin W. Kochanski, Director of Community Development; Bill Cassidy, Field Leader; Lt. Shawn Dietrich; Lt. Joseph Pinto; Sgt. Mark Stiansen, Officer Alex Janoski; Officer Pat Lacey, Officer Ken Piree, Highway Patrol Unit; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Damon Drummond, Senior Transportation Engineer for Gilmore and Associates; Vera DiMaio, Executive Assistant

FR: Christopher B. Flanagan

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 16, 2020 AT 10:00 AM.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Ms. Meg Michaelis requests rescinding the Willow Avenue Ordinance that states "No Parking, both sides from Plant Avenue for a distance of 250 feet".

Ms. Michaelis was not present at this meeting.

Staff Traffic states there are two current Ordinances at this time on Willow Avenue. If approved, we need to rescind the "No Parking both sides from Plant Avenue for a distance of 250 feet". We need to keep "No Parking for entire length from Plant Avenue to Radnor Street Road.

2. Commissioner Jake Abel received a request from a resident regarding the installation of a crosswalk on Conestoga Road

Ms. Bullock was present at this meeting.

Ms. Bullock stated her concerns of pedestrians crossing at this location and no sidewalks to utilize to cross. She also mentioned the new development being built which would also affect residents crossing here. Staff Traffic states that the proper way to cross the street would be to go to the traffic light at West Wayne Avenue where there is a crosswalk. Staff Traffic suggests possibly putting in a sign for pedestrian crossing and placing it on Conestoga Road to alert motor vehicles of pedestrian traffic. If approved, Bill Cassidy, field leader, will obtain these signs.

See attached spreadsheet for pending issues